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Grand	Knight’s	Report

March	2014

by John Blaney, Grand Knight

It’s customary for each Catholic to give up some-
thing that is close to their heart for lent, the way 
the Lord gave up his life so that we, the people of 
God, could live and grow on earth. As it was with 
the Lord, our lives are only temporary here on earth, 
so we must make the best of life and live it to the 
fullest. We must give back to everybody, the way 
the Lord or God wanted it to be.

Hopefully, all of us will see each other in the 
next world as we go on our journey to heaven. Let’s 

Lent,	the	season	for	help	and	sacrifice

       See GK REPORT page 13
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all pray for those loved ones that 
have passed on before as they go 
through the gates of heaven and 
look over us here on earth.

With that said, our church will 
be looking toward the Knights of 
Council 9487 to lend a helping 
hand for the five-weeks through 
the Lenten season each Friday to 
make, serve, and clean up these 

Kof	Golf	Tournament
returns	to	SJC	June	29
by Jim Marchetta,  Event Chairman

Dust off those clubs Brothers, the annual Knights 
of Columbus Golf Tournament is just around the 
corner.

One of Council 9487’s premier fund-raising 
events of the year, the 2014 edition is scheduled 
for Sunday, June 29 at San Juan Hills Golf Club 

in San Juan Capistrano.
The event is open to all parish-

ioners, men and women, family, 
friends and of course Brother 
Knights. 

A husband and wife or male/
female team format will be used 

again in an attempt to see more of the wives and 
ladies come out and play.

The tournament begins at 12:30 with a shotgun 
start. Participants will get a golf and cart, dinner 
and awards banquet all for the entrance fee of $125.

There will be raffles, prizes, a putting contest 
and much more. 

For more information call Jim Marchetta at 
949-355-3793 or stop by the sign-up table outside 
all Masses for the next few weeks.

                See the full-page flier on page 3. 

TABLE OF PLENTY: Trophies and awards from last 
year’s tournament is a reminder of what’s in store for
winners June 29 in the 2014 KofC Golf Tournament.
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My Brother Knights:  If you have a child or grandchild that has 
attended a Catholic school K through 12 or a Catholic college or 
university during the current Columbian year Bishop William Johnson 
council would  like to help with your tuition costs.  

Simply submit a letter from the student(s) expressing in their own 
words what a Catholic education means to them. 

Dictation by younger students is accepted. The Knight parent/
grandparent will then forward these letters with their request for 
assistance. 

You can email these letters to Ken Allen at kenallenfh@att.net or 
kenallenfh@hotmail.com or to Grand Knight John Blaney or bring 
the letters to any general business meeting up to and including the 
May meeting on May 7.  

The checks will be distributed at the June business meeting on 
June 4. 

 – Vivat Jesus,  Ken Allen  Scholarship Chairman

Knight	of	the	Month

by Ricardo Teano, Retention Committee 
 I’‘m  pleased to introduce Matt Feldman as our Knight of the 

month. He and wife Regina have been parishioners at Santiago Church 
for five years. Their family has grown since then with the addition 
of their first child, Joseph Dominic, last May.  The couple has given 
back to the parish by serving in liturgical ministries as a lector and 
usher and has participated in our parish’s Bible Study.

Most notably, Matt has been the core team leader for Catholic 
Men’s Fellowship for the past two years, working with other men of 
the parish to re-establish this dormant  ministry. His involvement in 
men’s ministry began because of the impact it had in bringing him 
back to the Catholic Church.   

Matt joined the Knights last summer, noting that he wanted to 
be a part of a fraternal brotherhood that is so crucial to helping the 

Matt	Feldman
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We are a very large Council with over 380 members. When a 
Brother is in need due to illness or death in his family we as Broth-
ers want to be there to support them.  

Support can come in many ways, prayers, visits to the sick, meals 
for the family, cards for get well or of bereavement. The bereave-
ment card for Brother Knights comes with prayers heard at St.Mary’s 
Church in New Haven, CT. Brothers who pass on during the year 
are also commemorated with a Chalice with their names inscribed 
and used and passed on at the Day of Remembrance at Santiago de 
Compostela.

Other more personal issues are handled with a contact to either 
your Grand Knight or Financial Secretary.  Neither of us can know 
about every Brother in the Council, so it’s up to you Brother Knights 
to sometimes make this call. Rest assured we respond to these is-
sues, which are private even if assistance is requested over our 

Council	offers	tuition	assistance

Brothers in need of help, or more	

                              See HELP page 4

                      See FELDMAN page 13
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June	29,	2014	 								Shotgun	Start	@	12:30	p.m.

San	Juan	Hills	Golf	Club
32120 San Juan Creek Road

San Juan Capistrano, CA  92675
(949) 493-1167

Hosted	by	the	Knights	of	Columbus,	Council	9487
The	tournament	is	open	to	all	players,	men	and	women

*** Husband/Wife, Male/Female Teams Welcome ***

Items	of	Need			
Hole and Tee sponsors                                              Fee	Incudes	
$100 each                                                                  Golf and cart 
Please include company info for sign                       Dinner and    
                   Awards Banquet 							
Raffle	Prizes	
Needed	
CASH donations accepted																										Challenge	holes,	putting				
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 									contest	planned.	Prizes	for		
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 winners.	Raffle	prizes,	50/50				
	 	 	 	 	 	 												drawing	and	much	more!	

        Husband/Wife team will 
        be paired into foursome, or   
        put your own together. 

                                                                 								
																																																																																								

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 All	This	For	Only	$125.00
            *Extra Dinners, $30 apiece

																						

Don Miller Memorial Golf Tournament

Volunteers
Please	call	James	Marchetta						
(949)	355-3793
or	Peter	Kellen	(949)	586-5088

Mail	Form	to:
James	Marchetta							
21742	Northwood	Lane
Lake	Forest,	CA		92630

Foursome:	
1.			_____________________________							
2.			_____________________________
3.		_____________________________
4.		_____________________________		
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Gene Ganley Recycling Report

By George Nothhelfer, Recycle Chair

For February we made $1,182, lifting our total 
earnings to $380,035.  The dedication that we have 
is awesome, which ensures us of a very success-
ful program. We look forward to seeing all of you 
Saturday, March 8.

Our recycling program is successful because 
of all of you and the effort you put forth.  I thank 
whole heartedly all of my Brothers for the great 

job in stepping up. The second Saturday in February came early 
in the month which contributed to the low volume. We had a lot of 
teenagers to help out and that was  great!

Our collection was lower than normal, but that worked in our 
favor with the amounts that we can turn in that is California CRV. 

 For your information, St. Kilian’s program is still shut down 
until they receive certification. We got ours back, however we have 
another certification that we have to submit and have to meet with the 
certification board to review the practices. This may add additional 
time until we get our complete certification. 

If anyone has any leads on businesses to include architectural 
companies that have excess catalogs that are willing to donate their 
paper recyclables, please let me know.

A special thanks to our Monday and Tuesday morning crew for 
all the dedication and extra hours they spend in making the program 
a success.  These guys are also there to keep up with other recycle 
projects that make our program so successful. 

You have no idea what additional time and effort is spent by these 
people until you come and investigate.  We generate 40 percent or 
more of our program from this group. We need more retirees to 
help for a couple of hours  Mondays and Tuesdays.  Everyone has 
a good time. 

Thanks and “hats off” to the following:
John Ojeda, Dan Ramella, Bob Morgan, Gerry Dubois, George 

Nothhelfer, Richard Mills, John Teeter, Ricardo Teano, Stewart 
Imagawa, Ignacio (Nacho) Mena, Bob Grabot, Pat Bole, Ron Fer-
nandez, Charlie Young, Dick Gregg, Alondra Maiz, Brennan Gib-
bons, Victor Figueroa,  Saul Carrion, Dennis DeRosia,  Megan S., 
John Roux Salvador, Hardson Stetzer, Charmon Gelsano, Alessan-
dro Gardner, Garrett Gardner, Joshua Cuevas, David Keele, Alyssa 
Pantaleon, Gregoria Ferin, Yadira Landa, Marion Vargas, Nicholas 
Maimone, Robyn Zulauf, Joseph Vava, Michael Klett, Brittany 
Raymundo, Chris Luttrell, Kevin Luttrell, Cobi Diaz, Al Gamarra, 
Church Agazino, Pablo Gorrita, Javi Gonzalez, Joe Merchant, Bob 
Birtja, Bob Kupfert, Ed Chin, Jessica Chin, and Joe Gennaro, Joseph 
Gregg, Joshua Gregg, and Joseph Gennaro.

Program awaits
full certification Roger and Mo Boivin, 

Leo Alvarado, 
Jay and Joan Donahue, 

Gerry and Vivian Dubois, 
David Farage, 

Hector, and Cindy 
Guzman, 

Bob Morgan, 
John Ojeda, 

Dan Ramella, 
Ricardo Teano, 
Otis Givenrod, 
Joe Schulte, 

Stewart Imagawa, 
Mike McCormack, 
George Nothhelfer,

 Alfonso Lopez, 
Chuck Agozino, 

 Domingo Roldan, 
Tom Egan.

    – George Nothhelfer

Thanks to Monday, 

Tuesday Volunteers

Pray  for 
World 
Peace

HELP:                                    
 From page 2

email system.  Time and effort 
and funds if necessary, are made 
available, again depending on the 
circumstance.If you are aware 
of any of these situations, please 
contact John Blaney or myself.  
We want to help but also need to 
be aware of the situation.

– JOhn Ojeda, Financial 
Secretary



February Program
 Highlights

I. Committee reports:

• The numbers for the 
I.D. Drive are in and we fin-
ished approximately $2,500 
ahead of last year’s numbers. 
PGK John Ojeda reported 
$37,700 as the 2013–2014 
totals. Special thanks to all 
the Brothers who donated 
not only money but their 
time helping at the stores.

• On March 7 we will 
supply lunch for the Special 
Olympics. Please contact 
PGK Mike Sofka, he needs 
your help.

• Mike Sofka will be 
handling the shirt, hat and 
jacket sales.  Please contact 
him for future purchases.

• Council 9487 Golf 
Tournament is June 29, so 
please sign up now. Contact 
Brother Jim Marchetta for 
details.

• Usher help is needed 
Ash Wednesday, March 12. 
Please check with the ushers 
at the back of the church to 
see how you can help at the 
Mass.

• Fr. Robert has requested 
our help on Palm Sunday 
and Easter directing traffic 
in and out of the rear parking 
lot after the 8:30 and 10:30 
Masses. We will need two 
Brothers for each Mass. 
Please contact Mike Lynch 
at 949-683-1782 or Roger 
Sonnenfeld at 714-606-
9003 for more information.

– Roger Sonnenfeld, PGK

District Deputy’s Message

Dining with non-friends at 
Lenten dinners a good idea
by John Piccolo
District Deputy 112

We are now, or will soon be, in the Lenten sea-
son.  Our four Councils support their parishes by 
holding Lenten dinners, and I know that each will 
have great success.

During a seminar I attended years ago, the 
presentation was about the advantage of dining 
with people you don’t  know. During our Lenten 
dinners we have the chance to tell a family about 
our Council and all the good things the Knights of Columbus do for 
our Church. 

I have personally recruited new Brothers just by breaking bread 
and having the pleasure of meeting a nice family. Please try to sit 
with families that you have never met.

•••
 I want to take a minute to tell you about an upcoming event that 

may enhance your Lenten season. My Council, Our Lady Queen of 
Angels (15719) is sponsoring a movie about the life of Mary, called 
“Mary of Nazareth.”  

I have not seen it, but the Brother who made the arrangements 
assures us that it is of the highest quality. The primary beneficiary 
will be 70 percent to Isaiah House, a homeless shelter in Santa Ana 
run by Catholic Worker.

 “Mary of Nazareth” will air at 5 p.m., Tuesday, March 18, at the 
Regency South Coast Village, 1561 W. Sunflower in Santa Ana.  If that 
showing fills up, there will be another one at 8:15.  Tickets are $15 in 
advance or $20 at the door.  Tickets can be purchased online at https://
www.eventbrite.com/e/mary-of-nazareth-tickets-10381941667.  

For more information including clips, go to http://www.maryfilm.
com

 Finally, my wish for you and your family is that your Lenten 
journey be a spiritual one as we move towards Easter Sunday. 

 It is my privilege to serve you as your District Deputy and I look 
forward to attending your March business meetings.
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Catholic Men’s Fellowship

   This month’s talk will  focus on the women who affected my 
early spiritual life and  of course a major influence was from family, 
mother, grandmothers,sister, aunts and cousins.

   And cooperating with family were the nuns that taught me thru 
grammar and high school and interacted with me thru my sister’s 
teaching 40 years in a parochial school. Then I’ve had occasion to 
work with nuns here in Orange County.

   A central question of the talk will be ,what is the future roll of 
women in the Catholic Church?                               – Jay Donahue 

A spiritial call to action . . .



ALL EYES ON THE PRIZE: Observers, including John Kupfert (under basket) and John Blaney (far right) watch 
Grace Q cast off  at the basket  in the annual KofC Free Throw Championships held at Santiago de Compostela parking lot
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by Michael Klett, Program Chair

On Sunday, Jan.26, Knights 
of Columbus Council 9487 held 
its  annual Basketball Free Throw 
Championship in the lower park-
ing lot of Santiago de Compostela 
after the 8:30 and 10:15 a.m. 
Masses. 

There were 15 youth aged 9 
to 14 that participated.

The group consisted of 12 boys 
and three girls. 

Breaking it down by age, there 

15	kids	take	part	in	KofC	free-throw	contest
were four 9-year-olds, five 10-
year olds, two 11-year olds, three 
12-year-olds, and one 13-year 
old.  A good time was had by all.

Council 9487 is happy to an-
nounce that the following indi-
viduals are eligible for moving up 
to the next level of competition:

•  Boys 9: Benjamin V. (six 
baskets), alternate: Brennen A. 
(three baskets)

•  Girls 9: Fabiola S. (five 
baskets)

•  Boys 10: Matthew E. (nine 

baskets), alternate: Daniel C. 
(seven baskets)

•  Girls 10: Jenna Q. (seven 
baskets)

•  Boys 11: Jeremy C. (eight 
baskets), alternate: Andrew Q. 
(seven baskets)

•  Boys 12: Jon P. (four bas-
kets), alternate: Joseph T. (two  
baskets)

•  Girls 12: Grace Q. (five 
baskets)

• Boys 13: Ethan B. (eight  
baskets)
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Al Gamarra takes Second Degree
 As a Knight of Columbus, you have the opportunity to make a 

real difference individually or as a group. 
You go to the meetings and learn about your Council. You try to 

learn its existing and planned programs and participate to whatever 
is comfortable  to you. 

Brother Al Gamarra has done that and I am happy to report that 
he has been an active Knight and is now our newest Second Degree 
member as of Jan. 26 in a ceremony held at Father Kass Council 
Hall in Buena Park. 

Vivat Jesus!

by  Ricardo Teano
Retention Chairman

 
I am happy to report that 

Jonathan Lopez became our 
newest and youngest member 
of our council in a First Degree 
ceremony Jan. 20  at Father Kass 
Council Hall in Buena Park.

He is the son of  Brother Jose 
and Patty Lopez. 

We have seen Jonathan grow 
up through the years at  Santiago, 
often helping his Dad at Saturday 
morning recycling with a great 
effort. 

He is now 18 years old, a stu-
dent of  J Serra High, and soon 
going to the University in Boston. 
He looks forward to this oppor-
tunity to continue being active in 
Santiago this time as a Knight. 

Let us give a big welcome 
to Jonathan as our newest First 
Degree brother. Young Jonathan 
brings down the average age of 
our members.

 This First Degree and wel-
coming  ceremonial I have at-
tended so many times was special. 

Besides Jose and Jonathan as 
the father and son team, there 
was a father and son who both  
became members, two brothers 
who joined at the same time and 
another father whose son became 
a member. 

Four  wonderful pair to wit-
ness each other’s celebration 
as Knights of Venerable Father 
Michael J. McGivney. 

Two other new members of 
note that joined were a deacon 
and a convert who was once a 
pastor from another church. 

It was a blessed and special 
ceremony.       

  Instruct me O Lord in the ways 
of your statutes. 

Jonathan Lopez (c) with sideliners Ricardo Teano (l) and Jose Lopez.

New Second Degree Knight Al Gamarra (l) and Ricardo Teano 

Jonathan	Lopez
becomes	youngest
member	of	KofC
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by Mark Yubeta, KofC Field Agent
  

An insurance check-up can be 
as important as an annual physi-
cal. Unlike many other products, 
you don’t just need money to 
obtain life insurance, long-term 
care or disability income insur-
ance. 

You also need 
good health, and 
no one knows 
when your health 
could change. 
Did you take 
time last year to 
meet with me? 
If you did, thank 
you for help-
ing secure your 
financial future. 

I will be in touch to schedule 
your annual review to verify that 
everything is heading in the right 
direction. We’ll make sure that 
if your goals and budget have 
changed, your plan still works 
for you. 

If you didn’t have a meeting 
with me last year, I hope you  
answer my invitation this year, 
it’s a wise idea.

 Schedule time to visit with me, 
your professional KofC insurance 
agent, and I’ll provide an insur-
ance check-up that will  identify 
any gaps in your family’s life 
insurance program. 

Did I mention my check-up 
is free of charge? When was the 
last time you received something 
for free that could be providing 
value to you and your family for 
generations? I’ll come to your 
house when it fits your schedule. 
Call me today at (949) 322-7266 
or contact me by email at mark.
yubeta@kofc.org

Insurance Report

Call for an 
insurance 
‘check-up’

by  Ricardo Teano, Memership Committee

Membership team members Nacho Mena and I are happy to report 
that three new members have joined our order. 

Motivated by faith and brotherhood, they passed the careful 
scrutiny of the Order at the First Degree and welcoming  ceremony 
on Feb 17. 

The ceremony was a large group of 27 candidates and 40 sidelin-
ers at the Father Kass Council Hall in Buena Park. It was a solemn 
ceremony that I recommend each Knight to re-experience occasion-
ally as a sideliner.

The  Knights of Columbus Organization in Orange County is 
surely a fast-growing brotherhood of Catholic men in solidarity with  
the priests and  church. 

The honoree was beloved PGK Gerry Dale Rose. To the new 
Knights, lets let us give a warm welcome worthy of incoming fraternal 
Brothers. We are as eager to met them as much as they are  to meet 
us, These Men They Call Knights.  This good group is composed of 
the following and their corresponding Big Brother’who will guide 
them to their first  meeting and participation in their neophyte years.

  •  Glenn Decan, a middle-aged Filipino who regretted that he 
should have joined the Knights far sooner. His Big Brother is Mar-
tin Villafuerte. Glenn wants to join the first Friday Adoration night 
watch. He is helping Martin look for an affordable place to stay and 
is looking for a job as an efficient caregiver.

 •  Roberto Lambaren is very active in the Spanish Ministry and 
wants to be a Pastoral Councilor. Big Brother is Emiliano Leonides.

   • .Joseph Jacobsen is the young father of  two daughters and is 
looking for basketball friends and a court to use on weekends. He 
and wife Courtney moved to Lake Forest three months ago. His Big 
Brother is Nacho Mena. He would like to meet and participate in 
family-oriented activities of our Council and also learn more about 
the much-touted KofC Insurance benefits.

NEW KNIGHTS: Left to right: Ricardo Teano, Glenn Decan, Roberto 
Lambaren, Nacho Mena and Jacob Jacobsen

Trio	enters	door	to	Knighthood

Mark Yubeta
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by Michael Klett, Family Director

Why is it that mothering a child requires a lifetime of loving, 
nurturing, and caring but fathering a child only requires a single act 
at a single moment in time?  That seems very wrong to me.  

I believe that none of the intent to father a child is so that we can 
neglect or ignore them.  I hope you share that belief with me.

 
Pope Francis has captured the 

imagination of the world. His is 
the most searched-for name on 
the Internet. 

He is the most talked about 
person on Facebook and   Time 
Magazine’s ’s Person of the Year.

But who is Pope Francis? Who 
is Jorge Mario Bergoglio?

The Knights of Columbus has 
worked to bring Pope Francis 
and his message to the world 
in a variety of ways. Now, our 
documentary film on his life is 
available on DVD. Francis: The 
Pope From the New World is 
available at Amazon.com. 

The hour-long film traces the 
remarkable rise of our new Holy 
Father and features interviews 
from around the world, with close 
friends, and fellow priests.

Pope Francis

Pope Francis
film available
through KofC

  See POPE FRANCIS page 13

When I was young my Mom could strike fear 
into my heart with the words, “Wait until your 
Father gets home!”  Of course I deserved just 
punishment and the wait for my dad was often 
worse than punishment itself.

Like my father, I go to work every day to earn 
money for the family.  I judge that making money 
to feed, clothe, and house my family is the way 
that I show that I love them.  I provide so that my 

wife and son can have their worlly needs taken care of.  I fathered 
a child, and my wife Ann, mothers our child.

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, March 5.  Lent and All Souls 
always causes me to reflect on my own mortality and that of others.  
None of us are going to get out of this world alive though our souls 
never die.  

My parents have told me that I will have a share in the inheritance 
that they will someday leave behind. I do not want that inheritance 
since  receiving it means that I have lost my parents. It is not a fair 
trade.

My parents and I are separated by the width of a continent; they 
live in Massachusetts, and I don’t get to see them nearly as often as 
I would like anymore. 

When I was a child, dad worked a full-time job. On weekends 
and evenings we got to go fishing and play catch.  But no matter 
how much we did together it was never enough. 

I am my father’s son and I suspect that my son, George, may say 
the same of me. 

Returning to thoughts of death I realize that some day my Dad 
will depart me and that I will depart my son. Will he know that I 
loved him? Do your parents and children know that you love them?  

The point of all of this is to encourage you to be a dad for your 
children, to encourage you to spend time with them while you can.

If you would like a resource, get the book “Christian Father-
hood: The Eight Commitments of St. Joseph’s Covenant Keepers” 
by Steven Wood.  

That book was an answer to one of my prayers.  Beyond that I 
would like you to spend some time with your children.  

Take your daughter out for a dinner in a nice restaurant, just you 
and her.  Take your son fishing.  Or do the reverse, but choose an 
activity that will allow you to talk and get to know each other. Let 
them know that you love them.  

Do it while still can, forever will be a very long time.

Family	Matters

Be	a	good	father,	love	your	
kids,	spend	time	with	them



-
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Save these dates for upcoming noteworthy events. Also refer to the Council calendar page of the news-
letter at www.kofc9487.com for more information.  E-mail DGK and Program Chairman, Mike Lynch at 
michael-lynch@catholic.org or call (949-683-1782) if you have an item to present at the next general busi-
ness meeting.

       March
3/3-3/4 Mobile home recycling
3/10-3/11  Mobile home recycling
3/14  Lenten Dinner in the Parish Hall
3/18  Blood Drive in the Parish Hall
3/19  Officers meeting, business meeting
3/24-3/25   Mobile home recycling
3/31  Mobile home recycling
 Please look for more upcoming events by e-mail- E-mail Brother PGK Steve Eggert, steveeggert@

gmail.cm. if you are not getting his e-mails
     Scheduled	Ceremonials
                                                                
             First	Degree
March 12. St Columban 3926, St. Columban Council Hall. Rudolph Lopez. 7836 Westminster Ave. 

Westminster. (714) 862 7421. gkcouncil3926@yahoo.com. Candidates 7 p.m., Degree 7:30.
March 13. Fr. Louis F. Knight Council 12451 St. Edwards School (Knight Hall). GK Ron Kuhn 33926 

Calle la Primavera. (949) 364 5176 Dana Point. rkuhn18@cox.net. Candidates 7 p.m., Degree. 7:30.
March 17. Father Kass 3526 Father Kass Council Hall. Juan Baca. 8410 Kass Dr., Buena Park. (714) 

402 4450. engineworks@roadrunner.com Candidates 7 p.m., Degree. 7:30.
March 26. Bishop Thomas Conaty Council 5385, St. Cecilia Church Annex. GK, Cristopher McCann 

130 W Main St., Tustin. (949 769-0148, 231-9876. cjmlaw@gmail.com $15 fee for candidates. Candidates 
7 p.m., Degree. 7:30

	 	 	 	 																					Second	Degree	
March 4. DD 111. Holy Spirit Parish Hall, 17270 Ward St., Fountain Valley. (949) 510-7522 Fountain 

Valley. DD Jim Brucken jimbrucken@att.net. Candidates 7 p.m., Degree. 7:30.
March 23. District 110. Fr. Kass Council Hall, 8410 Kass Dr., Buena Park. (714) 470-3881. GK: Nilo 

Niccolai. nniccolai@fullcoll.edu. Candidates 1 p.m., Degree .1:30.
March 25. District 108. St Marys by the Sea, 321 10th St., Huntington Beach. (714) 749 -7015.DD: Chris 

Perry, sgtperry@usa.com Candidates 7 p.m., Degree. 7:30.

√	√	√
Candidates and observers will dress in a manner fitting the dignity of Formal Knights of Columbus cer-

emonials. Collared shirts, dress slacks, socks and shoes are the minimum standard. Shorts, tee shirts, sandals, 
jeans and similarly casual attire are considered inappropriate. A jacket and tie are the desired standard for 
Third Degree Exemplifications. 

 First degree candidates should arrive with a Council Representative, preferably the Financial Secretary, 
who has his signed form 100 which	has	been	read	and	approved	by	the	Candidate’s	Council.	The repre-
sentative will provide the candidate’s Rosary, Membership Card, and copy of “These Men We Call Knights” 
to the Host Council. He will also certify that the Candidate has signed the gaining Council’s Constitutional 
Role prior to arriving at the Exemplification. 

               –  Compiled by Mike Lynch, DGK  

 Program Chairman’s Report
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Council 9487 Advertising Corner
ACCESS >

Exterminator Service Inc.
Complete Termite & Pest Control

Roger Sonnenfeld
Lic. No. OPR10569

Orange County
(714) 630-6310
       Fax                                     Toll Free                                     Inland Empire
(714) 630-5295                         1-877-522-2377                         (951) 693-4603 
www.accessext.com                 Serving Southern California       roger@accessext.com
                                    

                      ‘Call us for what’s buggin’ you”
          
                             Residential >   Industrial >  Commercial >

PAUL A. SHISBEY, EA
Income Tax Consultant

Retired L.R.S. Agent / Appeals Officer 
30 Years Experience

Phone/Fax
(949) 215-6937                     24192 McCoy Road
pshisbeyea@cox.net                  Lake Forest, Ca 92630
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More Ads on Next Two Pages



       

       

              

       

              

       

       

              

       

               • Whole Life  • Term • Annuities 
                   • Long Term Care • IRA               
               Knights of Columbus  

                INSURANCE
                  Mark F. Yubeta, FIC

                Phone: (949) 322-7266
                 FAX: (949) 366-0374    
               mark.yubeta@kofc.org                

                        
   Gennaro Insurance Agency 
                  
23161 Mill Creek Drive 
                                                                 
Ste 100
              
Laguna Hills, CA 92653
      
Tel 949.586.2313
     
Cell 949.648.1257
                    
Fax 949.588.9923
         
igennaro@farmersagent.com
License#0167940

	ED	CHIN		Realtor

       

DOMINIC E. RAINONE
 A Professional Law Corporation

 •Trusts & Estate Planning
      Administration & Litigation
 • General Counsel
 • Computer Law

16148 Sand Canyon Avenue,  Irvine, CA  92613
tel (949) 833-3433              fax: (949) 423-0124
e-mail: rainone@rainonelaw. com
www.rainonelaw.com

     Jackie Stashik
         REALTOR®
   949. 813.9950
   949.597-1596

Jackie1st@cox.net
www.JackieDirect.com

CA LIC NUMBER 01233768
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 9901 Irvine Center Dr.
Irvine, Calif. 92618
Phone: 949-753-7888  Mobil: 949-306-1076
Fax: 949 753-0671
email: chined1@hotmail.com
http:/evergreenrealty.net
Lic. No: 00824701
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      LAW OFFICES OF
      Virginia L. Landry, Inc                

                       Ronald L. Moore
                FORENSIC DEFENSE ATTORNEY

  15635 ALTON PARKWAY SUITE 120       TEL (949) 585-7400 
  IRVINE, CALIFORNIA  92618-7324       FAX (949) 585-7407                             
      

rmoore@landrylaw.net

       

       

       

Whether you want to give this as a Christmas gift 
or order it for your personal or family collection, 
the documentary will help those who watch it to 
learn even more about our pope and how to answer 
his call to increase our faith in service to God and 
neighbor. Profit from this film will be donated to 
Pope Francis.                    – Knights of Columbus

POPE FRANCIS:                                    

Steve	Cook	                  
Franchise Owner
Sonsset, Inc. dba H&R Block

26761 Portola Parkway, Ste. 2M 
Foothill Ranch, CA 92610
Tel 949.837.1599  ext. 2501   Fax: 949.837.1752
Cell 949.466.4998
stcook@hrblock.com     www.hrblok.com 753-0671
 

G.K REPORT:                                    
From page 1

Advertising Rates:  
   The cost is $60 a year for a business 
card size ad, and $40 a year for each 
additional business card size (3.5 
inches x 2 inches) purchased (If you 
purchase and ad the size of two busi-
ness cards, the cost is $100/year.)   
   Get  your  business card advertised 
in the next issue of this Newsletter by 
calling Brother Ricardo Teano now 
at  273-8940. 

                                

Parish thrive. 
He has continued since joining the Knights to 

serve his fellow brothers through CMF, and believes 
that helping men establish a better relationship with 
God will lead to greater interest and involvement 
of the men in the Knights. 

He is honored to be counted as a fellow Knight, 
working with his Brother Knights to serve those in 
the parish and those in most need in our community. 

Congratulation Matt. 

FELDMAN:                                    
From page 2

From page 9

ordinary fish dinners. When you eat these dinners, 
made special for Lent, please say an extra special 
prayer for all of our loved ones sick or in need at 
this time.

I would like to wish everyone in our faith com-
munity a very happy Easter season. 

I also want to thank our Deputy Grand Knight 
for his great work on taking over my GK duties 
while I’m away at work in Washington state.

I received many compliments from all the 
Knights who attended the general meeting.

Thank you Brother Mike Lynch for your great 
work. 

I also thank all of our officers of this great council 
for their great work to keep this council No. 1 as 
always and keeping this organization going in the 
right direction.

Thanks, and God Bless.
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Program Chairman
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 
KofC Webmaster
Jerry Delmore 
jcdelmore@cox.com 
Council Director
Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole@aol.com
Youth Director
Joseph Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270
Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano
Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations
Pat Larkin 
Recycling George Nothhelf-
er, 859-3203 Gene Ganley, 
PGK 586-8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
KofC Insurance Field 
Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/DaySharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

	 	 	 	

       

       

       

	 	 	 	

Service Program Directors

We are still looking for birthdates of Knights’ spouses and anniversary 
dates.  We don’t need the years, just the month and day.  

Send the birthday and anniversary information to john.ojeda@cox.
net or call my cell at 949-813-4320.

Let us honor the spouses who stand behind us.   
•••                              

Do you know that if you attend a meeting on the month you celebrate 
your birthday or anniversary you could win a prize? That has been hap-
pening for some time. I hope it continues. 

We are hoping to be able to save money by sending the Newsletter by 
Email to all with Email addresses and First Class Mail to those who do not. 

If you are not getting weekly updates about Knight events then we do 
not have your Email address.  Please send it to me.  

                                                                                    – John Ojeda, 

Send	us	your	birthdays,	anniversaries

       

              

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

 

01 Lillian Vincent
01 Marcia McCormack
02 Rev. John Luongo
02 Matthew Reiter
03 Kathleen Kuri 
04 Steven Cook
04 Thomas Pratte
 05 Robin Bole
06 Teresa Gallegos
06 Thomas Parrott 
07 Randy Meeks
09 Thomas Hartline
10 Brian Beach 
10 Jerome Ernst
12 Marty Medina
12 Patty Lopez
13 Thomas Keddy
13 Philip Thomas
14 Gloria DeRosia 
14 Virginia Osley
15 Carol Bender
15 Raymond Puzio
15 Rev. Efrain Flores
16 Amy Quintilone
16 Margu. Baumgartner

 17 John Saita
18 Robert Kupfert
19 Eugene Arriola

19 Ike Conner
19 Linda Goold
20 Charles Young
20 Theresa Carta
20 Michael Hinshaw
20 Cipriano Pitines
21 Mike Martinez
22 Steven Goebel
23 Don Blankenship
24 Ruby Roldan
24 Christopher Sauritch
25 Victor Burrola
25 Mike Sofka
25 George Nothhelfer
25 John Fiorella
25 Joseph Papac
25 Robert Nguyen
26 Dianne Surak 
26 James McCarthy
27 John Garcia
27 Laurie Mills
29 Dora Valenzuela
30 Robert Lieske
30 Mark Rubel

      30 Robert Morgan
      31 Peter Onutrak

      31 Robert Claproth 

       

11 Robert/Sarah Lieske

16 Al/Linda Ravgiala

18 Armando/Patricia Espinosa

19 Ricardo/Belen Teano

20 John/Joanne Cashman

22 Jim/Amanda Breen

23 Tim/Jeannette McSkane

23 Mark/Donna Griffin

29 Henry/Danuta Zakrzewski

    March Birthdays/Anniversaries
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Officers
Meeting

Chapter
Meeting

Chapter
   Business 
  Meeting

Recycling
7-a.m.noon
lower lot

Veterans
Day

All Souls
Day

K of C Bishop William R. Johnson Council 9487  
March 2014      

.

General and
Officers
 Meeting
7:30 p.m.

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Chapter
Meeting

Blood Drive,
Parish Hall

                                                                              1            

          2             3            4            5            6           7          8

      9           10             11           12       13           14        15

       16          17           18           19          20          21         22

        23           24          25           26         27          28         29    

      30         31

First Friday
Adoration

Daylight
Saving Time

 begins

Recycling
7 a.m-noon

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Chapter
Business Mtg.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Ash 
Wednesday

MP Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

MP Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Lenten Dinner
Parish Hall

Lenten Dinner
Parish Hall

Lenten Dinner
Parish Hall

Lenten Dinner
Parish Hall


